
 
Executive Committee Meeting Summary 

May 27, 2020 
 

1. Chairman Craig Hammer called the meeting to order, welcomed everyone and 
recognized outgoing members of the Executive Committee: 

Ryck Astle—Region 1 
Spencer Singer—Region 19 
 

2. Mr. Cuff, Executive Director, reviewed the considerations for format and 
procedures regarding the 2021-2023 realignment of member schools.     
 

3. Mr. Brenan Jackson discussed coaches’ certification.  He reminded members that 
all coaches need to complete certification prior to coaching.  Districts and schools 
shoulder the responsibility of training coaches and using the RegisterMyCoach 
tracking system.   
 

4. Coaching credentials for coaches’ certification will be required for all sports 
during the 2020-2021 school year. 

 
5. Mr. Jon Oglesby reviewed the 2020-21 UHSAA calendar.  The basketball 

competition start date for 4A, 5A and 6A was moved from November 24 to 
November 23.  All two-week prior restrictions for fall sports for all classifications 
have been waived.  Tryouts for fall sports will commence on previously 
scheduled dates.  Basketball and wrestling sport specific moratoriums in August 
have been waived for 3A, 4A, 5A and 6A.  Lacrosse will start sport specific 
moratorium in August 2021.   
 

6. The Summer Moratorium dates of June 28 through July 4 have been waived for 
this summer.  Coaches should make every attempt to accommodate students with 
conflicts related to pre-planned family events and other pre-planned activities. 

 
7. The Constitution/By-Laws Committee report discussed items regarding the 

limited team membership rule, the transgender policy and the ineligible 
player/participant By-law. 
 

8. Scholastic eligibility regulations for the first grading period of the 2020-2021 
school year will be waived unless a school or district deems a student 
academically ineligible.  Scholastic eligibility regulations will apply for all 
students beginning the second grading period of the 2020-2021 school year. 

 
9. Ms.  Jan Whittaker reminded and encouraged regions to hold their golf etiquette 

training clinics as soon as possible.  Mr. Jackson reminded schools to hold their 
pre-season soccer meetings with parents, students and coaches.  Many issues on 
the golf course and soccer fields can be eliminated with proper training. 

 



10. Ms. Whittaker discussed the UHSAA sportsmanship initiative and encouraged all 
schools and regions to support the initiative by increasing the awareness of good 
sportsmanship.  Forms will be available on the UHSAA website for schools to 
apply for their 2019-2020 sportsmanship star to include on their sportsmanship 
banner.  Some schools will earn their 10th star this school year.  The applications 
are due to UHSAA by Friday, May 29, 2020. 

 
11. Student Leadership Conferences will take place this fall on a region or multi-

region basis. 
 
12. Mr. Marc Hunter, UIAAA Executive Director, announced the UIAAA 

Conference will be held August 5-8 in South Jordan.   
 
13. Mr. Jeff Cluff reviewed proposals for RPI changes.  RPI procedures were 

approved by the Executive Committee for 2020-2021. 
 
14. Girls’ wrestling has been sanctioned by the Board of Trustees beginning with the 

2020-2021 school year.  
 
15. Both boys and girls lacrosse were approved for 3 classifications for 2020-2021. 
 
16. Mr. Cuff provided the Committee positive articles regarding education based high 

school activities.   
 

 
 


